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Current Year 6 and Nursery 

Applying for High School & Reception 
September 2025 

 
Dear Parents & Carers of our current Y6 children, 
please remember that you need to apply for your 
child's High School place by 31st October 2024. 
Any application received after this date will be 

treated as Late Applications and may affect your 
choice of school. Please go to: 

https://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/
residents/education-and-learning/school-

admissions/secondary-admissions/making-an-
application 

 
For our Nursery children who turn 4 before 31st 
August 2025, the application process is already 
open and must be completed by 15/01/25. Please 

go to: 
https://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/

residents/education-and-learning/school-
admissions/reception-admissions/making-an-

application 
 

Thank you 



 

 

 

This Week’s Year Group News 
EYFS 

Squirrels - Thanks to everyone who brought in Autumn objects this week, from your woodland 
walks! The children have enjoyed showing Squirrels what they have found and we have looked at all 
the lovely colours on the leaves, pine cones and twigs. The vocabulary used was fantastic, such as 
'spikey, long, tiny and hard'. We are going to make a woodland activity with these collections and use 
our woodland animal puppet sticks to explore and further develop our  language skills. Please keep 
these coming in and also any photos you would like to share. This week, we have also continued 
exploring our emotions and feelings. We have played games such as ‘guessing the feelings’ to match 
given faces. Some of the children even knew the emotions 'nervous’, ‘sleepy’ and ‘shocked'.  Well 
done Squirrels. Thank you very much for all the donations of some spare clothes. We have a lovely 
topped up box for emergencies. 
 
Foxes - Another busy week in Foxes! This week, we have completed our work around ‘The 
Gingerbread Man’ story and we have enjoyed re-telling the story together. We have also been 
thinking about Autumn and what happens around us this time of year. The children have been busy 
sorting Autumn leaves, conkers and pine cones into different sets and we have also had fun making 
simple patterns with Autumnal objects. Foxes enjoyed creating some beautiful harvest pictures, 
painting and printing with different fruits and vegetables. Well done Foxes! 
Foxes@woodlands.cheshire.sch.uk  
 
Badgers & Owls - This week, we received a letter from ‘Mrs Baker’ (Gingerbread Man character) 
asking us to design a cake! The children have enjoyed designing their tasty cakes and have used 
their sounds to label them. We have also created story maps to retell the story of ‘The Gingerbread 
Man’. In Maths, we have been looking at patterns. We have continued repeating patterns and have 
even created our own. Well done Owls and Badgers, another great week! 
 
Acorns - This week, the children in Acorns have continued exploring the story of ‘The Gingerbread 
Man’ and revisiting the characters in the story, we are getting very good at singing our gingerbread 
rhyme. We have also enjoyed making ‘Gingerbread Man’ suncatchers in Art, which all look fabulous! 
Our focus and joint attention during activities is improving every week and we are even starting to 
hear different sounds and words from all the children - well done Acorns!   
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
The EYFS Team 
 
 
 
KS1 
 
Year 1 - 1AA & 1LW - What a busy week! This week, in English, we have written our own versions 
of ‘Troll Swap’, trying to remember to use finger spaces, capital letters and full stops. In Maths, we 
have been recapping 2D and 3D shapes. We have described shapes, sorted them and looked for them 
in our classroom. We have also looked at repeating patterns. In Science, we talked about signs of 
Autumn and went on an Autumnal walk in the school grounds. We continued to talk about our local 
area in Geography and thought about what new landmarks we would like to see in Ellesmere Port. 
A reminder that next week is our Harvest Assembly on Thursday morning at 9.15 (Parents & 
Carers welcome). If you would like to donate any non-perishable food goods, we will be making 
a donation to the local food bank. In 1KS this week, we have continued to practice our ‘M, A, S, T, 
D’ sounds, recognising, speaking and writing them. We have hopped, jumped and danced along to some 
movement videos in PE and we've enjoyed role playing with the dolls house, furniture and food. 
We've been counting paper leaves in Maths and playing with lots of real ones outside! Finally, in Art 
we have prepared our Christmas card designs which will be available for families to buy after half 
term. The finger painting was so much fun!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Continued overleaf……. 



 

 

 

This Week’s Year Group News 

KS1 Continued... 
 
Year 2 - In English, we have continued to use the wonderful ‘Troll Swap’ to inspire our work. The 
children have been writing character descriptions for their new characters and they have continued 
to learn about conjunctions and how to use ‘because’ to connect sentences. The children have also 
been learning to spell words with the prefix ‘un’ and the suffixes ‘er’ and ‘est’. In Mathematics, the 
children have started to learn about addition and subtraction using two 2-digit numbers. As part of 
our Science work on animals, including humans, the children have been leaning about the importance 
of exercise. In Geography, we have been learning about the countries that make up the United 
Kingdom and the capital cities too. 
 
Thank you for your continued support, 
The KS1 Team                                                                                  
 

KS2 

 

Year 3 & 4 - In English this week, Y3/4 have been writing diary entries in role as ‘Hannah’ from our 
narrative, 'Gorilla.' We thought carefully about the features of diary writing and tried to include 
many of these in our own work. Initially, we wrote a draft copy which allowed us to proof read and 
edit our writing to improve our noun phrases or sentence starters (fronted adverbials). Once we had 
made changes, we copied them, showcasing our best handwriting. In Maths, Y3 have been adding and 
subtracting 1’s, 10’s and 100’s. Y4 have been working on subtracting with exchanges and using the 
inverse operation to check they have the right answer. We have also looked at ‘fact families’. Please 
continue to encourage your children to practise the recall of their times tables as much as possible. 
They underpin many areas of Mathematics! In Geography this week, we have loved creating ‘facts 
files’ about the Democratic Republic of Africa.  
Deva Roman Experience and soldier patrol - we are super excited about our upcoming historical 
visit in the new year to enhance our learning. Please, if you have not already done so, log into 
your child’s ParentPay account and give permission for them to join us! ‘Sin, Dex, Sin, Dex!’  
 
Many thanks 
The LKS2 Team 
 
 
Year 5 & 6 - In English this week, the Y5/6 children have worked incredibly hard planning and 
writing their extended piece of writing for Autumn 1. They have been writing their own versions of 
‘The Golden Pen’ story and we have been really impressed with their fantastic plots and application 
of their mastery keys. In Maths this week, Y5 have investigated square, cube and prime numbers 
and they have begun work on multiplying and dividing by 10, 100 and 1000. Y6, meanwhile, have been 
resilient as ever, as they have been mastering the formal written method of long division and 
applying it in different contexts. In Geography, UKS2 have researched and compared the climates 
of different mountain ranges across the world and they have looked at the adverse effects of 
certain mountain climates, such as experiencing hypothermia. In D.T, the Y5/6 classes have 
continued to design their model boats and some classes have got a head start building them. We are 
very excited to test them out next week! 
Just a polite reminder that children should not be playing football (or any other ball games) on 
the playground before or after school.  
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
The UKS2 Team  
 



 

 

 

Years 3-6 - Donations,           
purchased and homemade are 

welcome on the morning of the 
bake sale. Thank you  



 

 

 

Whole School Attendance  95.40% 

Reporting Children’s Absence 

School must be informed of children’s absence on the first day by ringing 0151 329 3164 and pressing 1 to leave a 
message. This must be done before 9am. Please ensure you provide the child’s name, class and reason for 

absence.  

If your child is absent due to sickness or diarrhoea, they will be unable to return to school for 48hrs after their last 
episode. This is inline with the Public Health Agency guidance  to reduce the risk of the illness spreading. Any 

absence not explained is registered as unauthorised.  

Appointments 

Parents and carers should make every effort to book routine dental and GP appointments outside of school hours. 
Where this is not possible, children should only be absent for the time needed for the appointment and travel to 

and from.  

For any prebooked medical appointments copies of appointment letters can be emailed to 
n.brown@woodlands.cheshire.sch.uk  in advance so that a note can be added to the register.   The school will 

work with all families on an individual basis if medical absences exceed the maximum threshold.  

Holidays During Term Time 

Can we politely request that parents inform school of any upcoming holidays via the Exceptional  Leave of 
Absence forms which can be collected from the school offices. These forms should be completed and handed to 
school 4 working weeks in advance of the first day of absence.  We aim to reply to you within 10 working days of 

your application.  

Dates – Week Beginning 21 October 2024 

Lunches Week 1 

Mon 21 Oct Breakfast Club – KS2 Archery 8-8.45am 

Mon 21 Oct Drop-in - Reception to Y6, 8.30am-9am – parents invited in to see their children’s class-

rooms and workbooks 

Mon 21 Oct Y3 Judo PE Sessions 

Mon 21 Oct Drop-in Reception to Y6, 3.20pm-4pm – parents invited in to see their children’s class-

rooms and workbooks 

Mon 21 Oct After school club – Y3 to Y5 Young Voices CANCELLED 

Tue 22 Oct Dogs Trust visit to Y5, Y6 and Class 3/4LD 

Tue 22 Oct Port Grocery 2.50pm to 3.50pm – Junior Car Park 

Tue 22 Oct Online Parents Evening 3.20pm- 7pm please book an appointment via the Parents 

Evening System 

Wed 23 Oct Whole School Assemblies Shoebox appeal – Teams4U 

Wed 23 Oct After-school club KS2 Create Music Guitar Lessons 3.20-4.20pm, pick-up Junior    play-

ground (book direct at admin@wecreatemusic.co.uk) 

Wed 23 Oct Online Parents Evening 3.20pm- 6pm please book an appointment via the Parents 

Evening System 

Thu 24 Oct Y3 Violin Lessons - individual and small group (book direct with hello@edsential.co.uk) 

Thu 24 Oct Dogs Trust visit to Y3 & Y4 

Thu 24 Oct 1AA & 1LW Harvest Assembly 9.15am-10am – Infant Hall –  Class Parents/Carers   

Thu 24 Oct Bake Sale Fundraiser – Junior playground  

(cake donations from Y3-Y6 gratefully received) 

Fri 25 Oct Inset day – School Closed to Children 

  Half Term 

Mon 4 Nov School Opens to Children 8.45am 

mailto:n.brown@woodlands.cheshire.sch.uk


 

 

 

Vacancy - School Cook                 
We currently have a vacancy for a School Cook 
for 25-30hrs per week, term time only. If you 

or anyone you know may be interesting, please contact                            
Mrs Moss on 0151 329 3164 for more information.        

Thank You! 

Used Toy/Game Donations 

If you are starting to have a clear out of your child/
children's toys/games in preparation for Father 

Christmas' arrival, could you please consider donating 
any used toys (dolls, cars, figures etc) or any board 

games to school, for us to use in our lunch club which 
is accessed by a number of children across school. 
Used toys/games can be dropped off at the Junior 

Office. Many thanks 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please find below the link to the latest CWAC Parent Carer Forum 
Newsletter:  
https://mailchi.mp/83159362f11e/pcf-news-and-events-october-2024-17455921 

Tempest School Photo’s Deadline 
Dear Parents, 

Have you ordered your school photos yet? A polite reminder that the 
closing date for free delivery back to school is Thursday 
24th October 2024. Order through the Tempest website using your 
unique link or visit www.tempest-orders.co.uk  

If you need any assistance in ordering your photos, feel free to contact 
Tempest on 01736 751555 (option 3). Thank You 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

https://www.macdonaldhotels.co.uk/craxton-wood/venue/christmas/christmas-lunch-santa 



 

 

 


